From: Brown, Sally (UTC) 
Sent: Thursday, June 26, 2008 1:03 PM
To: Hoyt, Sheri (UTC)
Cc: Wallace, Sharon (UTC)
Subject: RE: Permission to write-off penalty assessment

Permission granted.

Sally Brown
Senior AAG
UTC Division
(360) 664-1193

From: Hoyt, Sheri (UTC) 
Sent: Thursday, June 26, 2008 12:14 PM
To: Brown, Sally (UTC)
Cc: Wallace, Sharon (UTC)
Subject: Permission to write-off penalty assessment

Good afternoon Sally.

I’m requesting permission to write-off a $100 penalty assessment issued in TE-080337 to CUSA PRTS, LLC, for failure to file its 2007 annual safety report timely. On June 23, 2008, the company’s request for voluntary cancellation of its charter/excursion authority was granted and its certificate was canceled. The company stated in a phone conversation with me that it was an error made by a previous company employee that it applied for UTC authority as the company does not now and never has operated intrastate in Washington. Since the company voluntarily canceled its certificate authority, I believe writing off the penalty is the best decision.

Thanks for your consideration.

-Sheri

